Dear Bob Duxbury, Phil Shaw and Catherine Tetlow,

Withdrawal of Ecology Objection to Woodstock East: Application no 14/02004/HYBRID
Further to our consultation response to the above application dated 26 February 2015, I am writing to inform you of an update to our ecologist’s response.

Additional information on the issue of air quality and potential impact on the Oxford Meadows SAC and Blenheim Park SSSI was sent by the applicant to Natural England in late March 2015.  Natural England are satisfied that it overcomes the concerns previously raised by them and the County Council’s ecologist.  On this basis, the County Council’s ecologist is withdrawing her objection to the application.  Natural England (letter 26th March 2015) have recommended that a monitoring and mitigation package is conditioned to record any changes in the SSSI vegetation as a result of the increased NOx, and to mitigate for any changes that may occur.  The County Council agree with Natural England that this would be a sensible measure.  

All other comments (including the transport objection) in our response dated 26 February 2015 still stand. 

Lisa Michelson

Locality Manager

